
July 7, 1921 

Grand Junction, Colorado 
 
All the Commissioners having been duly notified, the City Council 
of the City of Grand Junction, Colo. met in special session with 
Mayor Cherrington presiding, the meeting having been called to 
order at 5:00 P.M. The Commissioners present were Cherrington, 
Garber, Whittaker, Blackstone, and Peck. City Attorney Tupper was 
present. 
 
A committee from the Chamber of Commerce consisting of Wm. 
Buthorne, S.E. Winterburn and D.T. Stone appeared before the 
Council to state that the Chamber of Commerce were negotiating 
with Fred F. Grover of Pueblo Colo. with the view of getting him 
to build a meat packing plant on parts of Blocks 3, 6, and 11, 

Cannons Addition to the City of Grand Junction; that on condition 
of his coming that he be furnished a location for his plant, 
sewer connections and connections with the water mains. The 
committee asked that the City do the work of digging the trench 
and installing the sewer pipe, the pipe and all materials to be 
furnished by by the Chamber of Commerce on the ground, and also 
that the City lay the water pipe to the ground. 
 
It was moved by Commissioner Peck, second by Commissioner Garber 
that the City do the necessary work of digging and installing the 
sewer and also digging the trench and installing the water pipe, 
all material to be furnished by the Chamber of Commerce or 
others. The motion being put, upon call of roll, the 
Commissioners voted as follows: Cherrington, yea; Garber, yea; 

Whittaker, yea; Blackstone, yea; Peck, yea. All the Commissioners 
voting yea, the motion was declared carried. 
 
Upon motion of Commissioner Peck, second by Commissioner Garber 
the meeting was adjourned. 
 
/s/ Fred A. Peck 
City Clerk. 
 


